
MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
BETWEEN THE 

NATIONAL AIR TRAFFIC CONTROLLERS ASSOCIATION 
AND THE FEDERAL AVIATION ADMINISTRATION 

This agreement is made and entered into by the National Air Traffic Controllers Association, 
hereinafter referred to as ("NATCA" or "Union"), and the Federal Aviation Administration, 
hereinafter referred to as ("FAA" or "Agency"), and collectively known as "the Parties". This 
Agreement represents the complete understanding between the Parties concerning the procedures 
for notifying the Union of scheduled water quality testing at the nine (9) FAA Regional Offices. 

1. The Agency agrees to annually notify the NATCA National Office of any Agency
scheduled water quality testing for the nine (9) FAA Regional Offices.

2. Any water filters on Agency-maintained refrigerators in the nine (9) FAA Regional Offices
will continue to be replaced based on usage and the filters will be replaced as needed.
However, if usage does not require replacement, the filter will be replaced once per year.

3. The Parties acknowledge that they are currently negotiating a successor contract for the
2011 (Multi-Unit) and 2013 (Consolidated) collective bargaining agreements (CBA). This
MOU shall be effective at the signature of the Parties. It will remain in effect after the
implementation and until the expiration of the successor CBA.

For NATCA: For the Agency: 

________________________ _________________________ 
Brad Davidson  Sean Torpey 
NATCA Region X RVP Deputy Assistant Administrator 

APL-2 (A) 

Agency Head Review: 

________________________ 
Miguel Nieves-Mojica 
Deputy Executive Director LER 
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